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A construction fence is in place on the building’s south side 
(along Cayuga), part of the west side (Hickory Ln.) and part 
of the east side (adjacent to the 1905 Courthouse). Expected 
date for the remainder of the fence to go up is mid-August. 

County Building Renovations: July 2023 Update 

View from Hickory Lane 

On July 5, another step was taken in the direction of a 
proposed Public Safety Center when the Village of Bellaire 
approved a resolution of intent to vacate the one-block 
Grove Street right of way, directly east of the current jail. 
The resolution also scheduled a 6 pm public meeting on 
Wednesday, August 2. If the Village approves vacating 
Grove, the next step is for the County to move forward with 
additional legal proceedings for the road vacation.  

If the proposed Center continues to advance, the County will 
supply a wide variety of additional information to the voters. 

Public Safety Center:  
Another Step Taken 

The interior demolition is well underway, and temporary 
interior walls are in place in the public hallways. Excavation 
and foundation work is scheduled to start soon. Removal of 
the precast panels is expected to start in late August. 

Office Moves: Clerk / Register of Deeds 

The County Clerk’s Office is about to move! Starting roughly 
July 26, the Clerk and her staff will temporarily be in the 
space formerly occupied by the Register of Deeds (ROD).  

The ROD Office is now permanently in Room 130. When 
construction is complete, the Clerk’s Office will return to 
their original location. Signs will direct the public to the new 
offices. Thank you for your patience and understanding with 
these moves. 

Drop-Off Box Locations 
The UPS drop box is now outside 
the Sheriff’s Office front door at 
107 Grove. See photo at right. 

Our Antrim County drop box is 
now inside the jail entrance at 
207 E. Cayuga. See the two 
photos below. Both drop boxes 
are accessible 24 hours a day, 7 
days a week. 

County Building Entry Closure: 
Monday, July 31 

The public entry by the 
Clerk’s Office will be closed 
starting Monday, July 31, 
2023. This is the County 
Building entrance nearest 
the 1905 Courthouse. 

The entry will be re-
opened as the project 
progresses around the 
building. 

Updated Aerial Imagery: 
Now on County Website 
2022 aerial imagery has been uploaded to the county’s 
website. This county-wide imagery has a 6” resolution. 2021 
3” resolution for the five villages is also on the website. 

Go to antrimcounty.org. Click on the “Departments & 
Services” tab at the top, then under “GIS” click “GIS Map.” 
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